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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE FIRST PLAYGROUP FOR THE YEAR 
WILL BE HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH 

FEBRUARY. EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO 
COME ALONG FOR A CHAT. 

 
A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK TIQBIZ BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE 

NEWSLETTER. 

 

A UNIFORM ORDER IS ATTACHED TO 
THIS NEWSLETTER. ANYONE WISHING 

TO PLACE AN ORDER SHOULD RETURN 
THE COMPLETED FORM BY FRIDAY 26 

FEBRUARY 
 

Foundation students (Preps) are not required at 

school on Wednesdays for all of February. 

Their first full week will begin on 

Mon 29TH February 

 
RED DAY WILL BE HELD ON FRIDAY 26

TH
 

FEBRUARY. WEAR RED TO SUPPORT OUR 

LOCAL CFA FIRE FIGHTERS. A GOLD 

COIN DONATION PER FAMILY  

WOULD BE APPRECIATED.  

 
PREP NURSING PROGRAM QUESTIONNAIRES AND 

CHAPLAIN CONSENT FORMS ARE DUE NOW.  

LUNCH ORDERS ARE DUE ON WEDNESDAY. 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 00907788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 1 NO. 3     15th February 2016     

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone,  
It was wonderful to see such a great turn out for our Meet and 
Greet Night last Tuesday. The staff at school were blown away 
by the participation on this night and they are looking forward to 
having a rewarding and enjoyable year ahead. It is integral that 
school and home link closely together and we are obviously off 
to a great start with this. I have also been really encouraged to 
see that many families have joined the Class Dojo’s and this will 
allow adequate communication to occur as much as possible. 
Keep an eye out for this as the teachers are putting many items 
on this (Class Stories) to document what is happening in 
classes. Apologies to the families who could not attend on the 
night – feel free to touch base with class teachers if you wish 
whenever you get a spare moment. 
I would like to formally congratulate all of the students for the 
positive start that they have made to the school year. The tone 
in all classes is exceptional and this speaks highly to our 
dedicated staff who have put in many hours of pre-planning prior 
to the school year beginning. All of our Specialist Programs have 
also begun successfully and I look forward to seeing all of the 
children building on their passions throughout the year.   
Congratulations also to Kyle & Harvey who have been selected 
as our School Captains for the School Year. Our JSC Team led 
by Alyssa and Jhett, will also have many opportunities to lead 
from the front and it will get great to see all of the Grade 4/5/6 
students develop into this role throughout the year.   
In this edition of the newsletter, there are some important items 
in regard to a Pilot Meditation Program and Work Placements. 
These are exciting initiatives and will add to the increase in the 
Workforce that has occurred this year. Many of the new faces at 
our school have commented on how pleasant and positive our 
school environment is and this is a complement for our whole 
School Community.  
Karen will be at the school all week until Thursday to attend to 
any matters that arise. I look forward to catching up with 
some parents at the first School Council Meeting of the 
year. I was away in Melbourne today at a Principals Mentoring 
Day and will be back in the “big smoke” at a Student Leaders 
Conference on Wednesday.  

David Brodie (Principal) 
“No matter what people tell you, words and ideas can change the world.” 

Robin Williams 
 

THE NEXT EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER WILL BE A MINI 
ONE. THIS WILL BE PUT ON TIQBIZ AND OUR SCHOOL 

WEBSITE. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/r/robinwilli383827.html?src=t_inspirational
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/r/robin_williams.html
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Photos of the Week –  Leadership Team (School Captains / JSC) 
Congratulations to Harvey and Kyle who have been elected by their peers as  

School Captains for the 2016 School Year. 
 

  
 

Semester 1 Junior School Council Team 
Alyssa, Jhett, Cohan, Declan, Ryan, Brock, Nicholas, Leah, Ashleigh, Tayla, Alicia, Jessica,  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Semester 2 Junior School Council Team 
Alyssa, Jhett, Zane, Zoe, Taylah, Grace, Dan, Ethan, Liv, Daniel, Jack, Eloise 
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Photos of the Week –  Pancake Day 
Thanks to the Parents Club for assisting with the Pancake Day last week. The Grade 4/5/6 class were 
fortunate to be given this opportunity and we look forward to other classes having a go in our school 

kitchen throughout the school year.  
 

  
 

  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anyone interested in School Sport Victoria 12 & Under Cricket Nominations  
for 2016 see Mr Brodie ASAP 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 2 
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 

Foundation / Grade 1 
The Busy Bees! 

Oscar & Ellie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Oscar for the great leadership skills he displays in 
the classroom. He is a fantastic helper, especially 
when he assists the Foundation students on the 

computers. 
 
 

Ellie has had a successful start to her school 
year. She is a confident student and always 

listens carefully to instructions. 

Grade 2/3 
Mrs H’s Happy Hippos 

Jake 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Jake for the exemplary behaviour & leadership 
skills he displayed. Fantastic effort Jake! 

Grade 4/5/6 
Miss T’s Marshmellow Monsters 

Kyle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Kyle for continuing to work hard and persisting 
with his work whilst helping other people as well 
without having to be asked. Outstanding start to 

the year Kyle! 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 3 
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 

Foundation / Grade 1 
The Busy Bees! 

Imogen & Hamish 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Imogen for working well during Maths. Imogen 
tries her best and is very persistent. Well done 

Imogen! 
 
 

Hamish for his great reading skills! Hamish 
borrowed a new book and was able to read some 

very tricky words. Keep it up Hamish! 

Grade 2/3 
Mrs H’s Happy Hippos 

Ashton 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

To be advised in the next newsletter. 

Grade 4/5/6 
Miss T’s Marshmellow Monsters 

Daniel & Alyssa 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Daniel for continuing to try his hardest at every 
task and putting in 5 star effort. 

 
 

Alyssa for working really hard, especially coming 
back into a new school. I am very impressed by 

your effort. 
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1. Responsible Pet Program  
Our whole school will be participaing in this program on Thursday. The Responsible Pet Ownership Primary School 
Program is aimed at 5-12 year olds and has been delivered to over 1 million Victorian primary school children. It visits 
over 800 primary schools each year across the state. The Program includes a dog visit, multimedia tools, role play, song 
and story time. 
 
The Program focuses on teaching students about dog safety: 
* when dogs should be left alone 
* things we should not do to dogs 
* how can you tell if a dog is happy, frightened or angry 
* a safe way to approach and greet a dog 
* what to do if approached by an unknown or aggressive dog. 
 
The Program also introduces and develops the following concepts:  

* choosing an appropriate pet general welfare and husbandry 
* the importance of identification and registration 
* confinement and housing, exercise and training. 
 
There are a range of presentations designed to target the specific audiences 
in relation to grade level, prior knowledge and learning modes. All dogs used 
in the program are carefully tested and under the control of a pet educator at 
all times. Below is a summary of specific times for our program:  
 
Grade 4/5/6 – 9.30am to 10.10am 
Grade 2/3 – 10.15am to 10.55am 
Foundation / Grade 1 – 11.30am to 12.10pm 
 
2. GRIP Leadership Conference  
Mr Brodie will be attending a Student Leadership Conference with Harvey and Kyle on Wednesday in Melbourne. This 
day will aid our School Captains with their role for the year and we look forward to seeing them grow into their role as the 
year goes on. 
 
3. Meditation 
Our school is fortunate to be involved in a Pilot Meditation Program which will be free of cost to our school. At present, 
we are unsure how long this program will go for but we are hopeful that it is a positive experience for all involved and 
becomes an ongoing part of our school programs. The meditation sessions will give our children an opportunity to calm 
down and relax after being outside at recess which will aid their time in class in the afternoon. All teachers involved have 
completed a pre evaluation form on each student which focuses on the following questions: 
1. The child responds to direction from teachers 
2. The child interacts appropriately with other students 
3. The child is able to focus in class 
4. The child contributes to sharing and discussion in class 
5. The child is willing to try new things and challenges 
 
Timetable Summary – beginning tomorrow: 

 Tues Wed Thurs 

2.00-2.20 F/1 2/3 4/5/6 

2.30-2.50 4/5/6 F/1 2/3 

3.00-3.20 2/3 4/5/6 F/1 

 
4. Work Placements 
We are hopeful of having some Work Placements in our senior and junior classrooms for 3 days a week (Tues, Wed and 
Thurs) for 26 weeks of the school year. Although, the majority of the costs for this program are funded there is a small 
financial commitment by the school which will be discussed at School Council on Wednesday night. If formal approval is 
granted, people appointed to these positions will act as Classroom Assistants beginning on Tuesday 23rd February. We 
anticipate this program would cease at the end of Term 3, once the funding concludes. Processes involving Working 
With Children and National Police Checks would be adhered to. More details will be available soon.  
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5. Student Insurance 
Parents are reminded that the Department does not provide personal accident insurance or ambulance cover for 
students. Parents and guardians of students, who do not have student accident insurance/ambulance cover, are 
responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including the cost of ambulance 
attendance/transport and any other transport costs.  
In some circumstances, medical or other expenses will be paid by the Department where it is assessed that it is likely, in 
all the circumstances, that the Department is liable for negligent (careless) acts or omissions of its staff/volunteers.  
 
Student accident insurance/ambulance cover policies are available from some commercial insurers, and can be obtained 
by school councils on a whole-of-school basis, or by parents/guardians for individual students.  
 
Private property brought to school by students, staff or visitors is not insured and the Department does not accept any 
responsibility for any loss or damage. 
 
6. Car Park 
A reminder to all families about using the Car Park safely at the start and end of the school day. Obviously, schools are 
busy places and if we all follow these guidelines we will have no major incidents. The main points from the School Car 
Parking Policy are: 
 
1. Parents may drop off children at the walking path in the car park every morning. 
2. At the end of the day, children are only to enter the Car Park once they have been collected by their parents. 
Children will assemble in the Senior Playground area and be monitored by staff. 
 
7. Speech Therapy 
Unfortunately, our session which was scheduled for Friday 5th February was cancelled. This session has been 
rescheduled now to this Thursday 18th February and all families involved will get a formal letter home on Tuesday. Sorry 
for the inconvenience in regard to this. 
 
8. Uniform Policy 
This policy is also in this edition of the newsletter and is recommended reading. All students must wear enclosed shoes 
at school although this is not formally listed in this policy. Thanks to a Mum, who brought this to my attention last week 
so a minor amendment may be discussed at School Council. The following information is in our Student Information 
Booklet which is available on our School Website.  
 
Appropriate footwear - Footwear suitable for outdoor activities  
Inappropriate footwear - Thongs or high-heeled shoes 
 
9. Foundation Students - Testing 
We have made a successful start to the formal Testing days for the Foundation Students. A big thank you to all of the 
families who kept to these strict timeframes and this makes Miss Beer’s workload much easier during this time. Mr 
Brodie will be taking the F/1 class during all of these Testing Days. Parents will be reminded of these times via Tiqbiz.  
 
10. Start of School Bags 
More than 52,000 preps received brand new, custom-designed library bags as they began school. Unfortunately, we are 
awaiting some on back order so all of the Foundation Students have not been given these as yet. Students will receive 
these when they arrive in the next week or two. The initial order was completed based on our initial numbers last year, 
but obviously our anticipated numbers have increased since then. Sorry for any inconvenience.   
 
11. Red Day / Casual Day 
Our whole school will be involved in a Fun Wear Red Day on Friday 26th February. The students will make some posters 
and pictures to recognise the contribution of our CFA Fire Fighters and we will be fortunate to have a Fire Truck Visit to 
school from 11.30am until 1pm as well. The Parents Club will assist with some balloons on the fence and any students 
wearing red (Casual Day) are asked to contribute a Gold Coin Donation (per family).  
 
12. Nursing Program 
Robyn Lewis from the Primary School Nursing Program will be visiting our school tomorrow. Robyn will assess all the 
Foundation children and follow up referrals and provide advice and health information. Parents of children in Foundation 
will need to return their Questionnaire before Robyn attends on Tuesday. 
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13. New Student Netbooks 
We are pleased to announce that we have just purchased 8 new computers for our students to use at school. We hope 
that these will be set up and available for student use by the end of the month. This purchase has come about because 
of the School Computer Levy (which was introduced in 2015), in which all families are required to pay $50 per family for 
computer use. We have also repaired a number of computers which had keys taken off, so please reinforce good 
computer use with your children. 
All families should have now have signed and returned the ESmart Policy which is mandated so that all children agree to 
good use of computers. If you have not signed and returned this document, please do so ASAP. It is essential, that 
children utilise computers at school so that specific activities in class can be reinforced with engaging computer tasks, 
which are set by class teachers. 
 
14. Outside School Hours Care  
OSH Care (Outside School Hours Care) continues this Wednesday, Thursday and Friday in the Multi-Purpose Room. 
Each session begins at 3.25pm and concludes at 6pm. Specific information is available at the website below and prices 
are summarised below as well:  
 
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care 
 

Permanent Enrolment $18    Casual Enrolment $20 
If collected before 4.30pm $11 

 

ENROLMENT FORMS MUST BE RETURNED FOR EACH STUDENT BEFORE THEY CAN 
PARTICIPATE IN THIS PROGRAM AFTER SCHOOL HOURS  

– WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY.  
A NEW ENROLMENT FORM IS TO BE COMPLETED FOR EACH CHILD  

ON AN ANNUAL BASIS. 
 
 
 
15. School Council / Finance – The following dates have been sent for School Council for 2015. The first meeting for 
the year will be held on Wednesday with Finance meeting at 6.45pm followed by School Council at 7.30pm. The first 
meeting for new School Council members will be at the AGM in March. 
 

Term 1 17th Feb (W4) 23rd March (W9) - AGM 

Term 2 4th May (W4) 8th June (W9) 

Term 3 3rd August (W4) 7th Sept (W9) 

Term 4 26th Oct (W4) 30th Nov (W9) 

 
16. Term Dates for 2016  
These dates have now been confirmed at School Council. Please keep these in a handy spot as you may wish to book 
your family holidays during the school holidays.  
 
Term 1 – January 27th until 24th March (all students from F-6 to start on Thursday 28th January)  
– 25th March is a Public Holiday  
Term 2 – 11th April until 24th June  
Term 3 – 11th July until 16th September  
Term 4 – 3rd October until Tuesday 20th December 
 

* The first day of Term 1 is a student-free day in all government schools to allow for appropriate planning to take place 

for the arrival of students. Each year government schools are provided with four student-free days for professional 

development, school planning and administration, curriculum development, and student assessment and reporting 

purposes. The remaining three student-free days are determined by each individual school, so contact your school for 

details. 

 
 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care
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17. Parents Club  
It was fantastic to see the great numbers at the first Parents Club Meeting a couple of weeks ago. This group has 
already got busy making Pancakes with the Senior Grade last week and we look forward to many more fun activities 
throughout the school year. The Parents Club AGM is scheduled for Thursday 10th March straight after school and 
everyone is welcome.  
 
There are many library books requiring contacting at present. If parents would like to assist could they please 
let the office know. If we get a few able to help we may be able to organise a morning to suit with morning tea 
being provided.  
 
18. Student Information  
A couple of weeks, a number of forms went home for approval by families – to be filled out, signed and returned. It is 
essential that these are returned to aid our Communication and Emergency Management Processes at school. If you 
require new ones to be sent home let the office know ASAP please. 
 
* Green Confidential Student Information   * Acceptable ICT Use – p.3   
* Engagement Policy – last page   * Chaplaincy Consent 
  
Some families have also School Asthma Action Plans if needed – could these be returned promptly to the office also.  
 
19. Northerners Cricket 
Cricket was again held at the school oval last Friday on an immaculate cut oval which resembled the M.C.G. The final 
game for the season will be held on Friday 26th Feb. 
 
20. Sporting Schools Program 
Our Sporting Schools Program continues this week with Athletics on a Monday and Lawn Bowls on a Tuesday. As per 
usual, sessions after school begin at 3.35pm and will finish at 4.35pm (Lawn bowls will finish 10 minutes later 
though). Students receive a healthy snack before the program begins for all school sessions. Students need to be 
picked up immediately after each session. The Lawn Bowls sessions will be held at the Tallygaroopna Recreation 
Reserve and students participating are to be picked up from there. Staff will be attending all of these sessions and will 
walk students down to the Rec. Reserve after school.  
 
A summary of specific dates remaining is below. 
 

Athletics – all sessions at school 
(Preparation for the Athletic Sports Carnival  

at the end of the term) 
 

Monday 15th February – Week 4 
Monday 22nd February – Week 5 
Monday 29th February – Week 6 

Monday 7th March – Week 7 
Monday 14th March – no session (Labour Day) 

Monday 21st March – Week 9 
 

Lawn Bowls  
– all sessions at the Recreation Reserve. 

 
 

Tuesday 16th February – Week 4 
Tuesday 23rd February – Week 5 

Tuesday 1st March – Week 6 
Tuesday 8th March – Week 7 

Tuesday 15th March – Week 8 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Asthma  
School Asthma Action Plan forms have been sent home to families with students with 

asthma. Could these forms be completed and signed by a doctor as soon as possible 

and returned to school. This is to ensure that the school has the student’s most recent 

Action Plan on file.  
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Confidential Student Information  
A green Confidential Student Information form was sent home at the start of term. 

This form acts as a quick reference for the staff on excursions and ensures that the 

school has up-to-date information and signatures for a variety of issues and programs. 

Could this form please be filled out (please ensure both sides have been completed) 

and returned to the school Office as soon as possible. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY 
SCHOOL PRIDES ITSELF ON BEING 

A COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
 

 
Music Lessons 2016 

Cliff Doorncamp will be conducting both guitar and keyboard 
lessons at the school again in 2016. Lessons are held each Monday 
with individual lessons lasting 20 minutes. The cost of the lessons is 
$17 per session (payable at time of lesson). For more information, 
please contact Cliff on 5828 6395 or 0474 769 963. 
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School Car Parking Policy – Tallygaroopna PS 

 

Rationale: 

 The parking of cars and other vehicles in and around the 

school grounds is a daily necessity, but also raises a number of 

safety and traffic issues that must be well managed. 

 

Aims: 

 To ensure that car and vehicle parking in and around the school grounds is orderly, 

safe and in accordance with the law.   

 

Implementation: 

 The parking of any vehicle inside the school grounds is at the discretion of the 

principal. 

 The staff car park is for use by staff members only, and may be clearly signposted as 

such. 

 Parents or visitors who park in the staff car park will be reminded of the need to park 

elsewhere.  Habitual offenders will be referred to the local municipal council for 

prosecution or provided with an official Trespass warning from the principal. 

 In return, the visitor’s car park and on-street parking will not be used by staff. 

 School Council will work with the municipal council to ensure all on-street parking 

is clearly signposted and School Council will seek cooperation from the local 

municipal council in ensuring that on-street parking has appropriate time zones 

applied. 

 School Council will encourage frequent visitations from local parking enforcement 

officers to ensure compliance with parking regulations. 

 Staff members will not approach members of the community who are parking 

inappropriately outside the school grounds. 

 No person other than a staff member is to drive a vehicle onto the school grounds 

without prior approval from the school principal or his / her delegate. 

 All school gates may be securely locked out of school hours, with keys sparingly 

distributed to appropriate people. 

 Sufficient disabled car parking will be available and monitored. 

 The school may provide a staggered finish to the school day to encourage parents to 

collect students and leave the car park, making room for the parents of the next 

group of students to park their cars. 

 Parents may drop off children at the walking path in the car park every morning. 

 At the end of the day, children are only to enter the Car Park once they have been 

collected by their parents. Children will assemble in the Senior Playground area and 

be monitored by staff. 

 The school will implement a Walk Safely to School Program each year to encourage 

children to walk safely to school. 

 A Bike Ed program will be implemented to encourage safe bike riding the school. 

 Proper and safe parking practices will be regular features of the school newsletter. 

 Damage to vehicles parked on school grounds is generally not covered by the 

Department of Education insurance. 

 

Evaluation: 

 

This policy will be reviewed as part of the school’s three-year review cycle and feedback 

will be sought from the School Community 

This policy was endorsed by School Council on Wed 27
th

 August 2014. 
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Uniform Policy – Tallygaroopna PS 

 

 

Rationale: 

 A uniform dress code reinforces in students a pride in their own 

appearance, instils recognition of themselves as an integral part of the school 

community, and assists in developing pride in representing their school.  Issues of 

equality, health and safety, and expense are also factors that contribute to the 

establishment of the Dress Code. 

 

Aims: 

 To promote equality amongst all students. 

 To further develop a sense of pride in, and identification with our school. 

 To provide durable clothing that is cost effective and practical for our school 

environment. 

 To maintain and enhance the positive image of the school in the community. 

 

Implementation: 

 After consultation with the school community and the Student Representative Council, 

School Council has developed a Dress Code that we believe provides choice for the 

students, allows for students to safely engage in the many varied school activities, and 

caters for the financial constraints of families. 

 The Dress Code applies during school hours, while travelling to and from school, and 

when students are on school excursions. Change to this is subject to the Principals 

discretion. 

 Summer and Winter uniforms, as well as a sports uniform will be prescribed, and are 

required to be worn. 

 Stud earrings and sleepers worn in the ears, plus watches are the only acceptable 

jewellery. 

 Extreme hair colors and/or extreme hairstyles are not permitted. 

 Other than clear nail polish, cosmetics may not be worn at school. 

 The only head wear that is acceptable is Sunsmart hats consistent with our Sunsmart 

policy.  They must be worn outside from September until the end of April.   Hats are not 

to be worn inside. 

 From May until the end of August, school beanies and scarves are permitted to be worn 

outside.  

 The Parents Club will accept good quality second hand uniforms, and will operate a 

second hand uniform store for parents. 

 The student Dress Code, including details of uniform items and places of purchase, will 

be published in the newsletter at the start of each year. 

 School Council requires the Principal be responsible for implementation of the Dress 

Code in a manner consistent with the Student Code of Conduct. 

 Parents seeking exemptions to the Dress Code due to religious beliefs, ethnic or cultural 

background, student disability, health condition or economic hardship must apply in 

writing to the principal. 

 

Evaluation: 

 This policy will be reviewed as part of the school’s three year review cycle and feedback 

will be sought from the School Community. 

 This policy was updated and endorsed by School Council on Wed 5
th

 August 2015. 

 These policies will be implemented in accordance with our Student Engagement 

Policy. 
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Positive Parenting 
Telephone Service 

 

This Program is offered to parents, grandparents & 
carers of children aged 2 – 10 years 

 
 

Our ten week program aims to assist you to: 
 

*Develop a stronger and more positive relationship  
 with your child/children 
*Manage everyday behaviour problems 
*Set rules & limits 
*Teach new skills 
*Developing behaviour strategies  
  

 

Through our service you will receive a workbook and weekly 
phone calls with a parent educator. All of this can be done from 
the comfort of your own home at a time that suits you. 

 

Interested? 
For more information or to enroll phone 

FREECALL 1800 880 660 
 

ENROLMENTS TAKEN ALL YEAR ROUND 

 

Start now and make a positive start last a lifetime 
 

 

 

This service is funded by Department of Human Services Victoria 
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Congupna Football 

Netball Club 

2016 Season 
Seeking Junior Football Players 

 

Congupna under 14s 

 

Training to Commence  

Wednesday 10th February 2016 

5.00pm to 6.30pm 

 

Sausage Sizzle After Training 

 

If Interested … Please Contact 

Coaches 

Jason Bell – 0428 301 901 or  

Steve Allen - 0410 330 866 
 

 
 

Netballers are invited to attend trials for the 2016 

Murray League season. 

Seniors - A, B, C and C Reserve grades 

- Trials - Mon 1st, Weds 3rd,Mon 

8th, Weds 10th February 

(6.15pm for 6.30pm start) 

- Congupna netball courts 

Juniors – 17/U, 15/U (no trials for 13/U and 

12/U) 

- Trials – Mon 8th, Weds 10th 

February (5.15pm for 5.30pm 

start) 

- Congupna netball courts 

Training for all junior grades (17/U, 15/ U, 13/U, 

12/U) commences Wednesday 17
th
 February at 

5.30pm. All interested netballers are asked to 

complete the following online survey in order to 

register their interest prior to trials/training: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/PYRLDQW 

(The link to this survey can also be found on 

Facebook – Congupna Road Fnc 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACT   NOW 
Acceptance Commitment Therapy                         

and Mindfulness Coach 
Geoff Newman   0459 417 363 

Coping Strategies for Anxiety, Depression 

and Stress. 

Adults, Adolescents, Children. 
Room 1. Paul Wickham’s Pharmacy Mooroopna  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/PYRLDQW
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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL  NO. 3067 

 

Victoria St, Tallygaroopna  
       Phone 03 58298264 

             Fax 03 58298244  

  Uniform Order       Date:.................... 

 Name: …………………………………………………..…. Phone:……………………………………. 

  

 Amount Enclosed: ……………………..……….. Cash/cheque 

Item Size Cost Qty/Size Total 

Short sleeve polo shirt with 

logo,red striped collar,Style115 

4-14 

Sml-XL 

$23.00 

$25.50 

  

Long sleeve polo shirt, 

red striped collar, Style 165 

4-14 

Sml-Med 

$23.00 

$25.00 

  

Rugby knit unisex shorts 

Style 330 

4-14 

Sml-XL 

$16.50 

$19.25 

  

Traditional summer dress 4-16 $23.50   

Fleecy double knee track pants 

with zip pocket, Style 423 

4-14 

Sml-Med 

$23.65 

$27.50 

  

Polyester bootleg pants with zip 

pocket, Style 465 

4-16 

 

$26.40 

 

  

Open Hem Windcheater 

Style 295 

4-14 

Sml-Med 

$26.60 

$32.05 

  

Fleecy full contrast bomber 

jacket with logo 

Style 266 

4-14 

Sml-XL 

$37.20 

$42.70 

  

Slouch hat Style 514 Sml-Lge $10.00   

  Sub-Total  

  Delivery $1.00 

  Total Due  

 

 

 

 

Office Use Only 

 

Goods Ordered (if applicable):…………………………. Goods Collected:……………………… 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR  – TERM 1 2016 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

29 

Newsletter 

SS - Athletics 

1 

SS –  L. Bowls 

PE 

 

 

2 

OSH 

Puberty Session 

– 4/5/6 

 

3 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Geelong FC 

Clinic 

4 

OSH 

Art 

LOTE 

7 

Mini Newsletter 

Music 

Science 

SS - Athletics 

8 

SS –  L. Bowls 

Chaplain 

PE 

 

 

9 

OSH 

Puberty Session 

– 4/5/6 

 

10 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lib. / P. Group 

Lunch Orders 

Parents Club Mt. 

11 

OSH 

Cluster Koorie / 

Aquamoves Day 

 

14 

Labour Day 

15 

Newsletter 

SS –  L. Bowls 

PE 

Student Teacher 

Begins 

16 

OSH 

 

17 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

 

18 

No OSH 

Art – TBC 

LOTE - TBC 

Athletic Sports 

21 

Mini Newsletter 

SS – Athletics 

Music 

Science 

Athletics Sports – 

Back Up Day 

22 

Chaplain 

PE 

 

 

23 

OSH 

School Coun. 2 

 

 

24 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Library / Pgroup 

Lunch Orders 

Munch N Crunc. 

End of Term 2 

25 

Good Friday 

 

28 29 30 31 1 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1 

Newsletter 

SS - Athletics 

2 

SS –  L. Bowls 

PE 

 

3 

OSH 

No F Students 

 

4 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Parents Club Mtg 

 

5 

OSH 

Art 

LOTE 

8 

Mini Newsletter 

SS – Athletics 

Music 

Science 

9 

SS – L. Bowls 

Chaplain 

PE 

Info. Night 

Pancake Day 

 

 

10 

OSH 

No F Students 

 

11 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Library 

Lunch Orders 

 

12 

OSH 

Cricket at School 

15 

Newsletter 

SS – Athletics 

Music Tutoring  

Begins - Cliff 

16 

SS –  L. Bowls 

PE 

Nursing Prog. 

 

17 

OSH 

Leadership Conf 

School Coun. 1 

No F Students 

 

18 

OSH 

Pet Program 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Speech Therapy 

19 

OSH 

Art 

LOTE 

22 

Mini Newsletter 

SS – Athletics 

Music 

Science 

 

23 

SS –  L. Bowls 

Chaplain 

PE 

 

 

24 

OSH 

No F Students 

 

25 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Library 

Playgroup 

Lunch Orders 

 

26 

OSH 

Cricket at School 

Casual Day – RB 

Day 

CFA Visit 

 

FEBRUARY 

 
MARCH 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 


